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March 25, 2024 

Via Email: 
 
Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
premier@ontario.ca 
 
Re: Memorandum from H. Ellis, Council and Committee Coordinator, dated February 

2, 2024 re: Whitby Sustainability Advisory Committee Request that Council 
Support the Ontario Energy Board’s Decision to end the Gas Pipeline Subsidy 

 
Please be advised that at its meeting held on March 18, 2024, the Council of the Town 
of Whitby adopted the following as Resolution # 50-24: 
 

Whereas residents are struggling with energy bill increases and need relief; and, 
 
Whereas natural gas is no longer the cheapest way to heat homes because 
electric heat pumps are now much more efficient, can provide all heating needs 
even in cold climates, and result in far lower energy bills compared to gas 
heating; and, 
 
Whereas natural gas is methane gas, which is a fossil fuel that causes 
approximately one-third of Ontario's GHG emissions, and must be phased out 
because it is inconsistent with all climate targets, while heat pumps result in the 
lowest GHG emissions and are consistent with a zero-carbon future; and, 
 
Whereas the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) decided to end a subsidy for methane 
gas pipelines to be built in new construction developments, effective 2025, 
finding that this would lower energy bills for existing gas customers and improve 
affordability for new homebuyers, but this decision is at risk of being overturned 
by the provincial government; and, 
 
Whereas the OEB decision will help lower energy bills and encourage heating 
systems that are consistent with climate targets and plans; and, 
 
Whereas the construction of new methane gas pipelines, which have 60-year 
lifetimes, should not be subsidized because they are inconsistent with the Town’s 
climate targets and will result in higher carbon emissions, higher energy bills, 
higher future decarbonization retrofit costs to phase out fossil fuel heating, and a 
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continued financial drain as dollars leave the province to pay for fossil fuels 
extracted in other jurisdictions. 
 
Now therefore, be it resolved:  

1. That the Town of Whitby expresses its support for the decision of the 
Ontario Energy Board to end the gas pipeline subsidy and ask the Ontario 
Government to allow the decision to stand; and, 
 

2. That this resolution be circulated to Premier Doug Ford; the Minister of 
Energy, Todd Smith; the Minister of Finance, Peter Bethlenfalvy; the 
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, Paul Calandra; the Associate 
Minister of Housing, Rob Flack; President of AMO, Colin Best, the Region 
of Durham, and all local Ontario municipalities requesting support of the 
proposed changes. 

Should you require further information, please do not hesitate to contact Sarah Klein, 
Director, Strategic Initiatives at 905-430-4338. 
 

 
 
 
Kevin Narraway 
Sr. Manager of Legislative Services/Deputy Clerk 
 
Copy: C. Harris, Director, Legislative Services/Town Clerk – clerk@whitby.ca  
 S. Klein, Director, Strategic Initiatives – kleins@whitby.ca  

 
Honourable Todd Smith, Minister of Energy 
Honourable Peter Bethlenfalvy, Minister of Finance 
Honourable Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
Honourable Rob Flack, Associate Minister of Housing 
Colin Best, President of the Association of Municipalities of Ontario 
A. Harras, Regional Clerk, Regional Municipality of Durham 
All Ontario Municipalities 
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